U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20410-8000

May 8, 2000

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY

FOR HOUSING-FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER

Mortgagee Letter 00 -17

To:
ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

Subject:
Mortgagee Approval - Applications for New Origination Approval Agreements - Credit Watch/Termination Initiative

The Department's regulations relating to termination of a mortgagee's Origination Approval Agreement under the Credit Watch/Termination Program, 24 C.F.R. _202.3(c), provide that a mortgagee whose Origination Approval Agreement has been terminated may not originate single family insured mortgages unless there is a new Origination Approval Agreement.  The regulations further provide that a terminated mortgagee's right to apply for a new Origination Approval Agreement is not affected if the mortgagee continues to be an approved mortgagee meeting the requirements of 24 C.F.R. _202.5, 202.6, 202.7, 202.8 or 202.10 and 202.12, if there has been no Origination Approval Agreement for at least six months, and if the Secretary determines that the underlying causes for termination have been remedied.

Effective as of the date of this Mortgagee Letter, to enable the Secretary to ascertain whether the underlying causes for termination have been remedied, a mortgagee applying for a new Origination Approval Agreement must obtain an independent review of the terminated office's operations as well as its mortgage production, specifically including the FHA-insured mortgages cited in its termination notice.  This independent analysis shall identify the underlying cause for the mortgagee's high default and claim rate.  The review must be conducted and issued by an independent Certified Public Accountant (CPA) qualified to perform audits under Government Auditing Standards as set forth by the General Accounting Office.  The mortgagee must submit a written corrective action plan to address each of the issues identified in the CPA's report, along with evidence that the plan has been implemented.

The application for a new Origination Approval Agreement should be in the form of a letter, accompanied by the CPA's report and the corrective action plan.  The request should be sent to the Director, Office of Lender Activities and Program Compliance, 451 Seventh Street, S.W., Room B133-P3214, Washington, DC 20410 or by courier to 49O L'Enfant Plaza East, S.W., Suite 3214, Washington, DC 20024.

Sincerely,

William C. Apgar

Assistant Secretary for Housing-







  Federal Housing Commissioner

